
Letter from the President
Greetings in Christ! As God continues to richly bless our mission, there are many 
exciting things to share with you in this newsletter. As I was pondering what I would 
like to personally share with you in this issue, my thoughts gravitated toward this 
scripture: ªThe body is a unit, though it is made up of many parts; and though all 
its parts are many, they form one body. So it is with Christ.º (I Corinthians 12:12). I 
think this passage is descriptive of our mission in Haiti as well. Life Connection Mis-
sion strives to offer a variety of ministries in Montrouis to meet the needs of many of 
its people. Formal education for the kids, community education for the adults, medi-
cal clinics, evangelism, and humanitarian relief are integral and inseparable parts of 
the overall service that the mission wants to deliver on a consistent, quality basis.

As you will soon read in the article ªFour Walls with Tomorrow Inside,º amaz-
ing things have been happening at the mission school. Thanks to God's abundant 
blessings, we are now halfway done with finishing the second floor of the school 
building. This will add even more classroom space to facilitate the upcoming move 
to all-day school as well as comfortably house the tenth grade classes that will be 
added this year. Several missionaries are also in the process of raising money for a 
generator for the school which would take the entire school to a whole new level! 
Complementing the physical improvements, in late May a group of highly experi-
enced school administrators and college professors from the U.S. and Haiti  visited 
the school to conduct a comprehensive evaluation, create an action plan for increas-
ing overall quality, and start the process toward national licensure in earnest. 

Whi le I must admit that I have been very excited about the things that have been 
happening at the school, that is not our entire mission. This spring we sat aside a 
portion of the mission property and established an experimental agriculture area 
to teach better and more efficient farming techniques to the local residents. We 
have begun an amazing music ministry with people in the community to record 
their beautiful music and share it with others. This ministry is in its early stages, 
but has great potential of growing and spreading the Good News to many. We are 
also making plans to strengthen our medical ministry by increasing the number 
of medical missionary teams and modernizing our medical clinic facilities. Please 
be in particular prayer for this ministry as it is so needed and so vital to the com-
munity. Of course we are also committed to continuing our humanitarian aid. Our 
annual ªgreat shoe giveawayº to the school children will  take place next month, and 
we will continue to administer food and clothing as our resources permit.

It is true that the body has many parts. It is my hope that our mission will never 
lose sight of the ªcomplete package.º I want to thank each of you from the bottom of 
my heart for allowing God to continue to work through Life Connection Mission 
in such a broad variety of ways.
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Life Connection Mission's 
goal is to bring our Haitian 
neighbors to a connection 
with Jesus Christ by provid-
ing educational, medical, 
and humanitarian services 
in the village of Montrouis. June 2009 
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Our Mission to Haiti
by Lori Lyon

Below are excerpts from an account by Lori Lyon of Chillicothe, Missouri, of her 
team's March visit to Montrouis. Lori's reflections give us all a glimpse at the dif-
ficult but awesome experience that is a mission trip to Haiti. 

Such a story of contradictions! Here we are at our complex looking out at the ocean and 
the view is like that of a resortÐp alm trees, birds squawking, and waves rolling in. And 
then you leave the locked gate and go out into pure povertyÐ dusty gravel roads, ram-
shackle houses, no food, and roaming bony animals. This is our tale of Haiti!

March 11. Today we went to see the mission school. The walk there was very eye-open-
ingÐdusty roads or paths, pigs tied to trees, people just hanging out at their houses or 
moving to and fro on foot or bicycle, an occasional truck or tap tap. We knock on the 
school gate to let us in and are soon swarmed with adorable children in their school 
uniforms wanting to hug us and touch our white skin. They are so full of love and excite-
ment at our arrival. It just melts your heart and makes you want to lavish each and 
every one of them with love. And these are the lucky ones, those children who were able 
to have a sponsor to allow them to go to school. A few have orange-shaded hair (a sign 
of malnutrition) so thank goodness they are now sponsored so they at least get one meal 
a day at school. Other kids in the village are not so lucky and are at their homes. Some 
approach us as we are walking saying they are hungry and it just breaks our hearts. ...

We arrived at the sewing school to find a crowded group designing and drawing pat-
terns. It was interesting and inspiring to watch them hand sketching their designs. A 
lost art in the U.S. except for fashion designers, these women brought to life what it was 
like for past generations. We delivered our sewing kits and headed back to the school for 
a music concert. A time of worship and singing praises to God could be felt even if you 
didn't understand the language. We were surprised to hear a few songs in English and 
equally surprised were the kids watching us sing along with the choir. ...

March 12. Today we went to hand out things 
at the school. We started out sorting the flip 
flops by size and setting out the other items. 
The teachers came in first getting to choose a 
pair of shoes and then getting soap, a tooth-
brush, and toothpaste and a belt for the men 
and makeup samples for the ladies. Then the 
preschool group came in. The children all sat 
down and we each led a child up to find shoes 
that fit and then gave them a bar of soap, a 
toothbrush, and toothpaste. As the preschool 
class left, the kindergarten class came in and 
all came up to the front instead of sitting down. 
We were flooded with kids and had a flurry of 
chaos but it was fun helping all of them. They 
were precious children of God and we loved the smiles and joy on their faces when they 
received their gifts. Some tried so hard to communicate but we had no idea what they were 
saying. We just smiled and gave hugs, and they blessed us far more than we blessed them. 
What a great way to see God in action as we helped the kids! Unfortunately we ran out of 
soap and some did not get a bar of soap. Some of them asked about the soap and acted out

How do I send 
packages to my 
sponsor child?

Please note, to 
better streamline 
our efforts and 
ensure prompt 
delivery, we are 
now requesting 
that you use a new 
method for ship-
ping packages to 
Haiti. We ask that 
you now ship your 
packages directly 
to the mission at:

Dale Moyers
Mission Office
23 Grey Pebble Ct.
Germantown,
     Maryland 20874

Please include 
payment of $2 per 
pound for ship-
ment to Haiti. 
Checks may be 
made payable 
to Life Connec-
tion Mission.

(L-R) Lori Lyon, Lynn Lyon, and Sue Bachman 
from Chillicothe United Methodist Church. 

(continued on page 3)
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A group of curious preschoolers share 
time with some visiting missionaries.

Our Mission to Haiti (continued from page 2)

washing their bodies to communicate... How sad that these 
young children who shouldn't have a care in the world are 
asking for a bar of soap!  ...

March 13. A day both heart warming and heart wrench-
ing! This morning we headed to Pier Payan to visit the 
Clean Water for Haiti mission. Two Americans are living 
full-time in Haiti and oversee the building, training, and 
installation of simple water filtration systems. The systems 
use concrete forms, gravel, and sand to filter microbes and 
impurities from the water. They also teach people how to 
build them to take to other parts of Haiti. God is definitely 
at work here... Another example in real life of how God 
shapes our lives to do His will if we only listen and obey.

This afternoon we went to visit the family our church adopted 
and brought rice, beans, and cooking oil. It was great to see 
the house we had built for them, but tore at our hearts to see 
how undernourished they were. Five children are now living 
at the house with their mother plus her sister and her three 
children. ... We have people lined up to sponsor all four of 
the children old enough to go to school in the fall and are 
going to try to get them accepted into the school. ...

March 14. ... This afternoon we went back to see our 
adopted family again and brought more food to them. It 
was quite a bit warmer today and the sick littlest one really 
looked bad. Today he was despondent and didn't even want 
to eat. We were able to see all the children living at the 
house today and all but the little one looked thin but okay 
other than possibly worms and a few minor things. Sandy, 
a nurse at the mission, will be bringing them worm medi-
cine next week. We're also having them check on the family 
regularly and gave the mission money for food for them. 
One family out of so many in need, but inch by inch mis-
sion workers and churches in Haiti are making a difference. 
I thank God that he brought us to this family to bring a 
ray of hope shining into their dismal reality. We may not 
greatly change their world today, but with food and educa-
tion, the boys may have a brighter tomorrow.

Conclusion. As we reflect upon the week, all of us have 
heads swimming with thoughts of God's plans for each of 
our lives. We have seen God at work first hand this week 
and have all been touched by what we've seen and expe-
rienced. All of us have a desire and drive to do more as 
we begin to plan future mission work. We have a sense 
of connectedness now to God, our team, and the mission 
in Haiti that we hope to continue as we go forward. We 
praise God for all His blessings and vow to pray, listen, 
and obey more so that God's will shall be done in each of 
our lives. Praise be to God!

(L-R) Keith Will , Alex Binot, Michael Stiles, Nathan Aleger, 
Rachel Aleger, Connie Stiles, Pastor  Bobby Aleger, Taylor 
Jones, Caitlin Webb, Sandy Blake, Roberto Lucien. This team 
from Crossroads Community Church in Winchester, Virginia, 
painted the school wall, provided food for a school fun day, 
and distributed 100 bags of rice and 33 bags of beans.

(L-R) Steve Moore, Greg Walton, Nelson Martin, Andrew 
Shepperd, and Steve Prokopchak. This team of pastors 
from the U.S. and Barbados conducted leadership train-
ing for members of the local churches.



Water lines are installed for the irrigation system.
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What is ªDeliverance?º
by Keith Will

As I was preparing to write an update about the agricultural project, a word that two different pastors said to me 
came to mind: Deliverance. No, it isn't some horrible deer hunting movie. It's real and it's Jesus. Luke 4:18 says, 
ªThe Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he hath anointed me to preach the gospel to the poor; he hath sent 
me to heal the broken hearted, to preach deliverance to the captives, and recovering of sight to the blind, to set 
at liberty them that are bruised.º I guess you are thinking by now that I haven't got a clue about agriculture, but 
bear with me.

I know that there is power in the name of Jesus. Through Him all 
things are possible and He strengthens us. I also know that deliv-
erance is a place where you arrive after a hardship. Haitian peo-
ple certainly have their share of hardships, but I am seeing them 
being set free in many areas. Thanks to the Spirit  of the Lord 
three men were impressed to take on a project of installing a drip 
irrigation system and planting a garden. Wit hin this project there 
were many instances to share the gospel by showing Jesus within 
us. The project has opened up a few jobs for several individuals, 
made a connection with other church organizations, opened the 
door to feed people by their own efforts, and demonstrated that 
other people care about them. 

As I was the person on the ground helping to prepare for the team, 
I saw all of the struggles behind the scenes of gathering supplies 
and laborers to make the project happen. There were several days 
of trying to locate tools, fertil izer, and laborers to prepare the 
ground. On the last day, when we picked up the team at the air-
port, we were finally delivered from the burden of gathering sup-
plies. We now had everything we needed. When the team reached 
Montrouis, on the first evening, they were able to construct 85 
percent of the water lines for the irrigation system. The following 
day all of the piping and equipment were in place. Before breakfast 
the following morning, the garden was planted. All of the work 
was finished a full day ahead of schedule. Now the pressure that 
the team was under was gone and they were delivered. 

The team also purchased rice and beans for distribution. Due to the large amount of rice and beans distributed by the 
previous team, we opted to share with a different group of people. An orphanage/school called the House of Hope 
just a litt le distance from town was one of the recipients. When we got there with the rice and beans, we were met by 
Mir lande, who said she had just run out of food for the kids that morning and didn't know what she would do to get 
more. She thanked God for her and the kids' deliverance, and then we thanked God for His perfect timing. 

Many things are growing from the garden project. Margarie (our spectacu-
lar cook) and our other onsite staff are very pleased at the thought of hav-
ing produce coming from the garden. I think others in the community may 
receive a gift  from the garden as well. People are starting to see that they can 
be taught to grow their own food and may be capable of fending for them-
selves better than before. We want to have individuals take this technology 
on a smaller scale and use it at their own homes. They are bruised by their 
situation but Jesus was sent for them to have liberty and deliverance. There 
is hope in the garden, and we should all be asking God to grow deliverance 
in our efforts as well. Please continue to pray for this project. Success! The first sprouts of our garden.

The agricultural project team: Brent Ebling, 
Timmy Metz, Ken Massie, and Keith Will.



Special Project Requests
As always, we would like to thank our supporters 
for the many ways you donate your ªtime, talent, 
and treasureº to make our mission possible!

Mission Receives $10,000 Grant

We're happy to report that construction is under-
way to finish the second story of the mission school, 
which will allow us to add more grades and offer a 
full school day starting in the fall. Praise God for 
His many blessings! We are able to complete this 
project due, in part, to a $10,000 grant awarded to 
the mission through the Davis Projects for Peace 
Initiative. Launched by philanthropist Kathryn W. 
Davis, this initiative encourages and supports moti-
vated individuals to create and implement their 
ideas for building peace throughout the world in 
the 21st century. The mission would like to offer 
special thanks to Dr. Betty Mayfield, Mathemat-
ics Professor and Department Chair at Hood 
College,  for her help in directing the mission to 
this important opportunity.

The mission's successful ªBuilding Blockº fundrais-
ing effort also contributed significantly to making 
the dream of expanding the mission school a real-
ity. To all who gave, many thanks for your generous 
support. Together we did it!

Binot Family Fund

One aspect of Life Connection Mission which does 
not receive a great deal of regular publicity is the 
assistance we provide, when possible, to families 
in the community who are in need of improved 
housing. One such project we hope to start soon 
is the purchase of land and construction of a new 
home for the Binot family. Alex Binot is one of the 
mission's most faithful supporters in the commu-
nity. He serves as an English translator to visiting 
missionaries and assumes a host of roles within the 
mission ranging from administration to evange-
lism. As a testament to this family's character, they 
recently welcomed into their family an orphaned 
boy whose father could no longer take care of him. 
The mission would like to help this family realize 
their well-deserved dream of a suitable home. If 
you would like to contribute to the Binot Family 
fund, please contact Dale Moyers.
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Haiti: Pearl of the Anti lles
You can tell a lot about a culture by the games that peo-
ple play. For instance, the wealthy elite love the sport of 
polo. Wit h thoroughbred horses and numerous acres 
of lush land necessary for the sport, it is an activity sel-
dom afforded to the poor. At the same time, many inner 
city kids enjoy hopscotch, jump rope, etc. Each of these 
activities requires only energy and lots of pavement.

So what about Haiti? In a land where basic necessities 
are hard to find and nearly all of one's money is spent 
on food and shelter, where do games fit in? Although 
fancy toys are rare, Haitians enjoy sports and leisure 
every bit as much as the rest of us. As is the case in 
most of the other Caribbean islands, some of the most 
common sports in Haiti are soccer, dominoes, and 
card games. For kids in Haiti, a soccer ball is worth 
its weight in gold. Missionaries will  often bring soccer 
balls for the children, which are then literally used to 
the point of being rags. Even after they fall apart, they 
are often taped back together and used some more.

Card games and domino matches can also be a sight 
to behold. The stakes are high. You see, since gam-
bling with money is not an option, Haitians give these 
games a different spin. Instead of rewarding the win-
ner, they punish the loser! It's easy to spot the card 
players who are having a bad game. They are the ones 
with clothespins clipped to their face or arms, or palm 
leaves wrapped around their necks. Can you tell which 
person in the photo below is having the worst luck? 

Other favorite loser punishments can include having 
to salute any person who approaches the table, wear a 
silly hat or heavy coat (in Haiti's heat!), fetch items for 
the winners, or even play the next match in complete 
silence. The particular method of suffering is deter-
mined by each match and varies across the country. 
Of course it's all in good fun. Everyone gets a laugh 
and nobody loses a penny. www.lifeconnectionmission.org
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A Different Kind of Gift
by Christie Anne Short

Life Connection Mission is proud of the children of St. Patrick's School in Rockville, Maryland, and Our Lady 
of Mercy School in Potomac, Maryland, for the kindness they have shown toward the children of Montrouis. We 
have been particularly inspired by these stories of children wanting to 
make a difference in their world and learning the true meaning of giving. 
They have chosen to give rather than receive, and to connect with others 
their age who are far less fortunate. Please celebrate these children with 
us and pass along their stories!

Matthew Brown, a kindergarten student at St. Patrick's, decided that 
this birthday instead of receiving he would be giving. Rather than bring-
ing presents to his birthday party, he asked his friends to bring books to 
help the children in Haiti learn to read and speak English. The result of 
his party is 125 picture and early reader books that will be delivered to 
the mission in July!

Michael Depman, a 4th grade student at St. Patrick's, asked his parents to sponsor a 9-
year-old boy in Montrouis as his 10th birthday present. Michael's parents are now spon-
soring Carrington Excellence!

Allie and Meghan Rock; Starr and 
Robbie Isacson; Erin and Caroline 
Barry; Jude, Leo, and Xavier Fang-
meyer; and Connor HainesÐal l 
students at St. Patrick'sÐar e each 

involved in the efforts of Life Connection Mission for chil-
dren in Montrouis. Through their sponsorships, brothers and 
sisters in Montrouis know that, although they live in Haiti, 
their existence is acknowledged and they are prayed for and 
cared for by children their age who live many miles away. 

At Our Lady of Mercy, the Treacy family has started a birthday tradition. This year, 10-year-old Devin invited 
his friends over for a birthday swim and sleepover. In lieu of gifts, Devin's 4th grade classmates were asked to 
bring checks to help the children of Montrouis. His sister, 8-year-old Emme, did the same with her 2nd grade 
classmates. Together, Emme and Devin collected $700 for Life Connection Mission. Their older brothers, Ned 

(age 12) and Jude (age 11), have also been very generous throughout this 
year. Each brother donated $100 of their Christmas gifts, earmarked for 
school lunch.  

Emme has seen pictures of the children in Montrouis, some happy and 
celebrating the goodness they've received, others obviously showing the 
daily struggles to eat, retrieve water, and find clean clothes. Emme remem-
bers one picture ªof a litt le baby that's skinny, but his belly is fat. My mom 
said that baby is really hungry¼.The older kids need uniforms to go to 
school; otherwise, they can't go.º  To an innocent 8-year-old, ªThis is what 
we have to do to help.º 

Through their selfless acts, these children have served the Lord and their brothers/sisters in Haiti, taught a les-
son we all can learn from, and spread a lot of love. The mission would like to thank them all for being young role 
models and learning at such an early age how to make a difference. Please pray for these children and continue to 
pray for the children of Montrouis. God has blessed usÐlet's celebrate them and the kindness we learn!

Matthew Brown and his book donation.

Michael Depman

St. Patrick's students rock!

Devin, Ned, Jude, and Emme Treacy
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Children Who Currently Need Sponsors

ªBut the needy will not always be forgotten, nor the hope of the afflicted ever perish.º Psalm 9:18 
Your sponsorship can give the precious gift of Hope to a child in need. Please visit our website for a 
full listing of the children who are waiting to be blessed with a sponsor, including those below.

Peterson Similien
Preschool

Sabine Alcius
Preschool

Shelton Charit"
1st Grade

Rosemica Saint-Cyr
1st Grade

Joaline Dessin
7th Grade

Mitchelino-Edi#o 
Jean Francois

4th Grade

Richardson Flerin"
2nd Grade

Ren" Pierre
6th Grade

Fritznel Saint-George
8th Grade

Roseline Gar%on
9th Grade

Edith Macelus
5th Grade

Dacheka Duperant
3rd Grade

www.lifeconnectionmission.org



Music Ministry Update
by Keith Will

The music ministry is now up and runningÐpraise God! The equipment that 
Diane Strawderman of Pennsylvania raised funds to purchase is now in Montrouis. 
Thanks Diane! Although I was only able to capture two songs due to the learning 
curve, I'll be returning soon to spend more time with the recording equipment. 

Most of the individuals and 
choir members had never heard 
their recorded voices before. 
They were understandably ner-
vous and apprehensive. The 
great room at the mission com-
plex served as our ªrecording 
studio.º It was not very sound 
proofÐ just a few crow calls and 
knocks on the door kept things 
interesting. I think there will 
be at least six to nine months 
worth of work just to line up 
vocalists and musicians, and to 
do the recording that individuals, choirs, and churches have requested. When I 
return in August I intend to focus on training a few people how to run the equip-
ment and do a lot more recording. 

There are many talented people in the area. I was honored to be a judge at a regional 
choir competition this last trip and get a glimpse of some of the local talents. I 
really want to see these folks join together and have the opportunity to make some 
good quality CDs to sell. Just thinkÐth is would provide an opportunity to take 
pride in their music, bless other people with their message, and make money on 
their own. We are working to get a sample of the recordings to share with the mis-
sion supporters soon.

Right now our music ministry is in 
its infancy. Even though the equip-
ment for recording is onsite, there is 
still the need for good quality musi-
cal instruments to produce CDs. 
Another cost that we have to con-
sider is the duplication and packag-
ing of CDs to sell. We need a facility 
that is conducive to recording; the 
great room is okay for now but it's 
not a studio by any means. Although 

some startup costs will need to be incurred for this project to continue to grow, I 
am happy with what has happened so far. 

I see the blessing of God's favor in the music ministry and I know there is so much 
more to come. I'm looking to partner with people who share this vision to elevate 
the technical abili ties of our brothers and sisters in Haiti. Of course, if you are 
interested in contributing in any way, contact Life Connection Mission. God bless 
and sing to the Lord a new song!

Congratulations
to Dr. J Keuhn!

We're proud to 
announce that the 
mission's own Dr. J
has been named 
Saint Luke's Health 
System's Global 
Health Volun-
teer of the Year!

The award recog-
nizes Dr. J's dedi-
cation to improv-
ing the physical, 
emotional, and 
spiritual health 
of our friends in 
Haiti. Over the 
past ten years, he 
has helped treat 
thousands of 
patients and per-
formed countless 
surgeries at the 
mission clinics. Dr. 
J's service teaches 
us that, no matter 
what your skill, to 
help others is to 
serve the Lord.

Young musicians are recorded for the very first time. 

Keith gets acquainted with the new equipment.
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Four Walls with Tomorrow Inside
by Craig Hardesty

You may recall a small footnote in the December newsletter describing how our mission president happened upon 
a Chinese fortune cookie with the following proverb:  ªSchool is a building which has four walls with tomorrow 
inside.º Since that time, we have taken on this proverb as somewhat of a theme for the mission school. As you have 
heard mentioned several times in the past few newsletters, the mission has major changes in store for the school 
this coming year. And I must say that, with God's anointing, the school's ªtomorrowº is looking very bright! By 
the end of this summer, construction will  be complete and we will  finally have enough room to reach two of our 
major goals: extending the program to offer tenth grade and having the kids in school all day. 

In the past, as sponsored ninth grade children finished at the 
school, the mission had to send them to a different school to 
attend the higher grades. Now we will  be able to keep these 
kids in our school, and we anticipate being able to offer the 
final two grades in the next few years as well. As Dale said 
in his opening letter, we want to be able to offer a ªcomplete 
package.º And with the addition of tenth grade, the College 
Educatif d'Excellence is one step closer to reaching that goal!

Also, we have been troubled for some time that the students 
only attend school in either a short morning or afternoon 
block. While this is quite common, almost to the point of 
being the standard practice in Haiti , we feel that it is impor-
tant to keep the kids in school for a full day. Now, with the additional space, the school will  be operating on a 
new schedule beginning this fall. All students will  be attending school for a full 7.5-hour day and will be learning 
intensive French, English, and mathematics in addition to their other studies. We will  also be incorporating a time 
for devotion and Bible study into every single day! 

In addition to the construction, an exciting missionary visit took place at the school in late May. In spite of our 
best efforts as American missionaries, the one missing ingredient for our long-term school improvement plan has 
been a native Haitian who is both bilingual and truly knowledgeable of the educational system within Haiti. We 
have been praying hard for God to send us such a person and our prayers were recently answered. On this trip, I 
was accompanied by Professor Davidson Pierre. Davidson is a tenured mathematics professor at State College of 
Florida and is also a colleague and personal friend of mine. Davidson grew up in an orphanage in Port-au-Prince 
and, with hard work and many blessings, was able to come to America to study and ultimately become a teacher. 
He is very knowledgeable of the Haitian education system, and God has led him to Life Connection to help us 
transform our mission school into a first-rate institution.

During our visit in May, we were accompanied by Mr. Emmanuel Merisier, director of Greater Works Academy 
(a school renowned as one of the best in Port-au-Prince). The three of us spent several days reviewing school 
records, conducting extensive classroom observations, examining faculty and administrator credentials, reviewing 
the school curriculum/textbooks, and consulting with the leadership of Life Connection about how to improve 
the quality of education at the school and start the process of moving the school toward national licensure. As of 
the writing of this article, a complete writ ten report is being prepared and steps are already being taken to imple-
ment many of the team's suggestions.

First, we will be hiring another director this summer. With this added position we will  now be fortunate enough 
to have a Director of Students and Discipline and a Director of Curriculum and Instruction. Each will be able to 
focus on and specialize in his own area of expertise and allow the school to operate with the utmost quality and effi-
ciency. Also, in late June, I will  be returning in Haiti to assist the administrators in interviewing and hiring four new 
teachers in the pre-school through second grade classes as well as several full-time English teachers. Having chaired 

Second story construction is underway at the school.

(continued on page 12)
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Macline's Story
by Sandy Blake

I met Macline a few weeks ago. I happened upon her just by accident as I was trying 
to locate someone else. When I passed by her house, I saw what I thought was an 
infant sitt ing on the ground, all alone. As I approached her I realized that she was 
older. When I said ªhiº she responded appropriately in a soft-spoken voice followed 
by a big smile. 

Macline is 7 years old. She has a warm personality, a big smile, and a beautiful sing-
ing voice. She also has Osteogenesis Imperfecta (OI) , known sometimes as ªbritt le 
bone disease,º a disorder that disturbs bone growth. Her mother states that she was 
born this way. Macline is unable to stand, walk, or crawl and sits with legs crossed in 
front of her. She does have full use of her hands with limited finger dexterity and arm 
movement. She is able to talk and loves to sing. She also dances ªfrom the waist up.º

Macline lives with her parents and two brothersÐ Edg, 3, and Peterson, 10. Her 
cousin Santhia, 7, and aunt Roseandre, 14, also live with her. Seven people live in 
a two-room house made of cement with a tin roof. Roseandre provides most of 

Macline's personal care and supervision while 
her mother is out doing chores and working at 
the market. Macline's good health and survival 
are a testimony to the quality of care provided 
since her birth.

Macline has spent most of her life sitt ing on the 
ground, and therefore she seldom interacts with 
others at eye level. However, with the mission's 
help, positive things are happening for Macline. 
She now has a sponsor and will  attend the mis-
sion school in the fall! A variety of adaptive 
equipment will be needed to assure her safety 
and enhance her learning environment, such as a 
high-standing chair to elevate her to eye level. It 
will also be necessary to have some type of desk 
top attached to her chair. 

The mission has given Macline an adequate supply of coloring books, crayons, pen-
cils, and flash cards. A chair at the standard height is also being constructed for her 
use at home. This will give her the opportunity to sit and draw and color, which she 
loves to do. 

Macline likes dolls and jewelry. She prefers to wear shorts and tops. The heat really 
bothers her due to her diminished lung capacity and lack of mobili ty. The flies and 
the insects crawl all over her face as Macline isn't able to swat them away. We are in 
the process of placing a mosquito net over her bed and will also attempt to secure 
another net around her chair as she sits outside. The mission is also attempting to 
purchase a ªjogging strollerº to allow Macline mobili ty about the village without 
risk of bone fractures. 

As a final blessing, Macline has also auditioned for Maestro Yvenel, who founded, 
developed, and now directs our choir. He believes that she has potential and has 
offered to give her voice lessons at no charge. We again thank God for all of the 

Become One of 
God's Healers

Routine medi-
cal care in Haiti 
is virtually non-
existent. Our 
medical mission 
teams often see 
patients who have 
waited for years 
for treatment 
and walked many 
miles to receive 
medical atten-
tion. Sometimes 
people must be 
turned away due 
to overwhelm-
ing need and 
lack of supplies. 

If you are part of 
the medical pro-
fession, please 
consider joining 
or organizing a 
medical team to 
Haiti, or hosting a 
donation drive for 
medical supplies. 
It will save lives!   

(continued on page 12)
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Sponsorship Form

Date       Sponsor's Name

Address      City     State   Zip

Home Phone      Cell Phone    Email Address

Child Selection

Child's Name (if known)*:

Please Choose:  p           Boy(s)  p           Girl(s)  p  No Preference

Please Choose:  p  Age Range     p  No Preference

The sponsorship cost of $25 per month is used to pay for the tuition, books, and uniforms for one child to go 
to school. The child is also given lunch each school day and medical care if required. Sponsors will receive 
at least one picture a year along with information about the child's progress.

23 Grey Pebble Court
Germantown, MD 20874

Phone: 301.370.6426
Fax: 301.330.3251

www.lifeconnectionmission.org

*  Children in need of 
    sponsors can be
    found on page 7 or on
    the mission website.

Peace in the House
by Deborah Ransmeier 

As I reflect upon my last mission trip in January 2009, I can't help but to give God all praise, honor, and glory for 
His keeping power. I thank Him for allowing me the privilege of serving Him on the mission field in Montrouis. 
God was truly amazing the entire trip. 

We had a scheduled meeting with the parents, faculty, and several members of Life Connection Mission at the 
Church of Shalom. The meeting could have been quite challenging, but because God prepared our hearts and theirs 
before this meeting ever took place, He was able to be glorified. There was complete unity on both parts; where 
blame could have been placed, neither party chose to do so, but decided to come together in prayer, seeking God's 
face for solutions. This particular passage readily comes to mind, I Corinthians 14:33 which states, ªFor God is not 
a God of disorder, but of peace, as in all the meetings of God's Holy people.º And needless to say, when all was said 
and done, God not only kept the peace, but gave us the solutions that were needed and everyone was satisfied.

Let this serve as encouragement to each and everyone, be it on the mission field, 
at home, on your job, at church, and even at school. Whenever you are faced with 
challenging situations, no matter how difficult they may be, just remember that 
God is not the author of confusion (disorder), but of peace. We can't help but be 
victorious when we allow the Lord to take complete control of our situations.

Another awesome experience where God was truly in the mist was during the 
children's gospel concert's rehearsal and performance. There again you had unity, 
love, and respect for each other. They glorif ied God through song and dance 
which encouraged all who attended. Yes, Sisters and Brothers, God is stil l at 
work in Montrouis. 

Two young singers make a 
joyful noise for the Lord.



Life Connection Mission
23 Grey Pebble Court
Germantown, Maryland 20874
301.370.6426
www.lifeconnectionmission.org
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Sponsorship Snapshot
Mathieu Ysael

Mathieu Ysael is a second grader at the 
mission school. He lives in Will iamson 
with his mother, Miracienne Emile, and 
father, Marcial Ysael. Mathieu travels 
by tap tap, a bus loaded with children, 
to school each day. One way takes 35 
minutes and costs 3 Haitian dollars. 

It is important to both of Mathieu's par-
ents that their children receive an edu-
cation. Mathieu's brother also attends 
our school but does not have a sponsor. 
This family of four rents one room in 
a block house with a tin roof. Mathieu 
and his brother sleep on the floor. 

Mathieu is described as a good boy 
whose chores consist of cooking, clean-
ing the house, and washing the dishes. 
He loves to entertain people and make 
them laugh by dancing around and 
singing. Perhaps one day he could be in 
a skit with Ti Bozo!

ªWhat good is 
it, my brothers, 
if a man claims 
to have faith but 
has no deeds? 
Can such faith 
save him? Sup-
pose a brother or 
sister is without 
clothes and daily 
food. If one of 
you says to him, 
ªGo, I wish you 
well; keep warm 
and well fed,º but 
does nothing 
about his physi-
cal needs, what 
good is it? In the 
same way, faith 
by itself, if it is not 
accompanied by 
action, is dead. º    

     

James 2:14-17

Macline's Story (continued from page 10)

generous people in this community. 
Macline is so excited and has agreed to 
work very hard. Her aunt will transport 
her to the school and remain with her 
during her lessons. 

The mission wants to improve Macline's 
quality of life. We want her to be the 
best she can be, free to pursue her own 
interests and goals. We want to help her 
expand her horizons, build her confi-
dence, and give her hope and inspiration 
to realize her dreams. We know that any-
thing is possible with God on our side.

Mathieu 
tears into 
a gift from 
his sponsor, 
Katherine 
Janes of 
Dunedin, 
Florida.

a great number of hiring committees 
for educational faculty, I will  help guide 
them in good procedures for securing 
quality instructors. Finally, there will be 
many ongoing behind-the-scenes efforts 
made to enhance the quality and effec-
tiveness of the school. Our goal is very 
simple. We want the College Educatif  
d'Excellence to be the best school in 
Montrouis and one of the best in Haiti. 

Over the next year, Davidson and I will 
be working closely and continuously with 
the school administration to take all of 
the necessary steps to finally get govern-
ment licensure. As you might guess, it is a 
long, arduous process. But we know that 
having someone like Davidson on board 
will help us to navigate the red tape more 
quickly and efficiently.

A lot of people don't necessarily think of 
school administration when they think 
of missionary work, but we see it as 
absolutely essential to having a sustain-
able and lasting impact on the people of 
Montrouis. Referring back to our theme, 
we truly want the College Educatif  
d'Excellence to be four walls with Hai-
ti's tomorrow inside! Please continue to 
be in prayer for our school, its students, 
and the teachers and administrators.

Four Walls (continued from page 9)


